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Clerk to the Council 

Greenham Control Tower, 

Bury’s Bank Road, Thatcham 

Berkshire, RG19 8BZ 

 

clerk@greenham.gov.uk  

www.greenham.gov.uk  

07435 070014 

MINUTES from  Greenham Parish Council Meeting in St Marys Church Hall, New Road, 
Greenham RG19 8RZ on 15 January 2025 
 
Councillors Present:  
Cllr. Steve Jones (Chairman) 
Cllr. Sally-Ann Jay 
Cllr. Gary Puffett 
Cllr. Ken Neal 
Cllr. Alison Blackborow 
Cllr. Kim Harrison 
Cllr. Adrian Abbs 
Cllr. Billy Drummond 
Cllr. Phil Barnett 
Cllr. Chris Austin 
Cllr. Michael Wakelyn-Green 
Cllr. Martin Sanderson 
Clerk: Mrs Kim Lloyd  
Public:  19  
 

 
1 HEALTH AND SAFETY OF MEETING LOCATION (GP) 

Cllr. Puffett explained to Council and public members that there were no fire alarms in the 
building, fire escape and assembly points were explained. The doors were unlocked.  

 
2 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Cllrs. Julian Swift-Hook and Pragna Hay sent apologies. 
 

3 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST ON AGENDA ITEMS 
All members of the Council declared an interest on Item 13 being parishioners of Greenham 
when debating the Precept.  
Cllr. Abbs raised a declaration of interest in the discussion of planning applications as a 
member of the Western Area Planning Committee (WAPC) 

mailto:clerk@greenham.gov.uk
http://www.greenham.gov.uk/
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Cllr. Barnett raised a declaration of interest also on planning applications as Chairman of 
WAPC   
Cllr. Drummond raised a declaration of interest on Item 5, as a Director at Greenham Trust for 
the discussion on Community Youth Centre.  
 

4 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
There were 5 members of the public present to raise concerns regarding the impending closure 
of the Community Youth Club (CYB). Cllr. Billy Drummond felt it was right to leave the room 
on raising his Declaration under Item 3. 
A member of the public had previously written to Parish Council to ask to speak regarding the 
concerns of the closure of the CYP. 4 other members of public including one staff member 
were also present. CYP Project Director had sent apologies.  
 
Cllr. Jones proposed that Item 5 is brought forward to Item 4  following the members of public 
speaking to discuss this item, all Councillors agreed.  
 
A spokesperson for CYP spoke of the history of CYP and joining forces with the then youth 
leader at Greenham Community Centre early in 2021.  They collaborated together along  with 
many other agencies from the surrounding area. It is understood that Greenham Trust, CYP 
funder is now proposing to bring in Berkshire Youth (BY) to take over the running of CYP which 
was felt had no connections with Greenham community. It was felt the youth work has grown 
so dynamically, under the current CYP leadership.  The young people have ownership of this 
work and are involved with planning and taking responsibility for it, which is one reason why it 
has been so successful. They meet regularly during the week and the numbers have multiplied 
hugely. The youth work has  been inclusive of children from the surrounding areas. They have 
also been able to organise programs of activities for the long holidays to give the young people 
focus and take pressure off families. 
This has filled a very big hole in the whole of this Greenham community. It has taken a lot of 
time; building relationships, using patience, with encouragement and consistency to achieve 
these results. The current  youth leaders have shown incredible energy , aptitude and loyalty to 
these young people. Additionally, they have been raising up young leaders and also offering 
work experience, at the centre for those who need it. We have seen a dramatic increase in 
community cohesion and a definite reduction in crime and gang activity, not just in the 
Nightingales. The families are feeling daunted  about the demise of their youth club and the two 
committed youth  leaders that they have come to trust, suddenly disappearing. 
There appears to have been no consultation with any of the involved parties and have very 
limited information about the future of CYP. It was asked if Parish Council can do anything to 
challenge this and support its longevity? 

 
 
 
 



3 

 

 

 

(Item 5 brought forward)  
IMPENDING CLOSURE OF COMMUNTIY YOUTH PROJECT 
 
Cllr. Abbs said that it would be helpful if data from CYP could be shared with the parish council 
to understand more of the concerns to show why it would be better for CYP to continue as they 
stand then the support of a larger organisation as BY.  
Parish Council had received reports from Greenham Trust and Berkshire Youth on this matter 
before the meeting.  
It was emphasized from Parish Council what fantastic work the staff and volunteers at CYP had 
already done and was under the impression that the youth leaders will be TUPE (Transfer of 
Undertakings /Protection of Employment) being protected on transferring to the new employer 
Berkshire Youth.  
Cllr. Wakelyn-Green had previously spoken to the members at CYP and BY. There is a lot of 
different versions of what is happening. It was felt BY are approachable and he had been informed 
that all CYP funds will be ringfenced to CYP. The local knowledge is still desired and the staff will 
be asked to continue their good work at the CYP with more focus and support from a larger 
organisation of BY. Cllr. Jones said he was also meeting with Sarah Emery Chief Executive Officer  
(CEO) at BY for more information of the changeover and that he was more than happy to meet 
with CYP staff to gain an understanding of their concerns. The Parish Council thanked CYP staff 
and volunteers for raising their concerns to Parish Council.  
 
• It was also reported that the existing Portacabin had been measured on John Mello field 

(Diamond Field) Pigeon Close by WBC officers, GPC had no information about this but the 
Clerk will enquire. 

 
Cllr. Jones proposed that the agenda item planning application 24/02764/PIP Land South West 
of New Road was brought forward to Item 4 because a further 14 members of public were 
present to raise concerns about this application. It was agreed by Councillors to discuss this 
application and then suspend standing orders to let the members of the public speak. All 
Councillors agreed. 

 
(Item 6 brought forward) 
24/02764/PIP Land South West of New Road New Road Newbury.  
Application for Permission in Principle for residential development for a minimum of 4 dwellings 
and a maximum of up to 9 dwellings. 
Cllr. Drummond reported that this application will be ‘called in’ to WAPC because it has  10 or 
more objections. This application was first consulted on in 2018 which was refused. The main 
points of concern still are:  
• The proposed infrastructure is not suitable for this development 
• The proposed development is outside the settlement boundary 
• It will have major effects on the existing drainage system that is not appropriate for the 

current existing development. There is a lack of drainage and this area floods. This violates 
the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF)  section 14 of 181/171/ 164a and 182. 

• This proposed development will Infringe on the adjacent Ancient West Wood and a Local 
Wildlife Site which includes wildlife rich habitats this goes against NPPF 192 and (159. 

https://publicaccess.westberks.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=SOXZWMRD09N00&prevPage=inTray
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Where land has been identified as having particular potential for habitat creation or nature 
recovery within Local Nature Recovery Strategies, proposals should contribute towards 
these outcomes) An archaeological assessment would need to be carried out. The 
development would not comply with Local Plan Policy CS 17 Biodiversity and Geodiversity.  

• The access onto the main road is not currently suitable and adding more dwellings will only 
make this issue worse,  Section 9 NPPF. There is concern over removal of the traffic calming 
feature if this application was approved. 
Greenham Parish Council resolved to strongly OBJECT to this application. 
Cllr. Jones proposed, Cllr. Wakelyn-Green seconded, with all in favour. Cllrs. Barnett and 
Abbs abstained being members of WAPC.  
 
8.08pm -Cllr. Jones proposed that Standing Orders is suspended to allow the members of 
the public to speak regarding this application. All Councillors in agreement.  
Members of the public present agreed with the Councillors objections. Questions were 
asked on the format and procedures of representations to WBC.  
The members of the public were thanked for attending and speaking out. It was emphasised 
by Parish Council that it is good to see so many of the public attending a parish council 
meeting. It was also said, that people turning up to meetings, writing to West Berkshire 
Council with their objections to applications is very important because numbers of people 
and their representations gives more pressure to the planning officers.  
The Clerk said if the members of public email clerk@greenham.gov.uk the clerk can notify 
them of when the WAPC will be when application 24/02764/PIP is on the agenda.  
8.15pm – Standing Orders were reinstated.  
 

 
5 IMPENDING CLOSURE OF COMMUNTIY YOUTH PROJECT 

Receive: representation from concerned public member via email and item 4 attendance 
Consider: if Parish Council can do anything to support its longevity  
This Item was discussed above under Item 4. 
 

6 PLANNING SCHEDULE  
6.1   To consider the following new planning applications: 

• 24/02764/PIP Land South West of New Road New Road Newbury.  
Application for Permission in Principle for residential development for a minimum of 4 
dwellings and a maximum of up to 9 dwellings. This application was discussed above under 
Item 4. Resolved Objection.  

• 24/02522/FUL Land South of Lower Court Farm and North Of Holiday Park Hambridge Lane 
Newbury. Detailed planning application for the provision of a bridge for vehicular 
maintenance to irrigation pond and ancillary works. 
The red line shows the footpath that runs directly next to Lower Farm. This footpath is not 
wide enough. There is a safety concern because there is no separate footpath for 
pedestrians and vehicles. The proposal should state to use the old quarry road.   Parish 
Council also do not understand the purpose and objectives on calling the Nature Lake an 
Irrigation Pond?  The Parish Council resolved to Object to this application. Cllr. Jones 
proposed, Cllr. Blackborow seconded. All in favour.  

mailto:clerk@greenham.gov.uk
https://publicaccess.westberks.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=SOXZWMRD09N00&prevPage=inTray
https://publicaccess.westberks.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=SNKDJCRD09N00&prevPage=inTray
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• 24/02698/HOUSE 1 Pidgeon Farm Cottage Burys Bank Road Greenham Thatcham RG19 8SP. 
Single storey rear extension - North elevation - to create new kitchen/breakfast room 
The Parish Council resolved to no objections. Proposed Cllr. Jones, Seconded. Cllr. Abbs, all 
in favour.  
 
For information:  
Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council Local Plan Update - call for sites (January 2025) 
Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council is issuing a call for sites for developers, landowners 
or other interested parties to identify sites that are considered to be suitable for future 
development.   The call for sites closes at 5pm on Monday 17 February 2025. 

 
6.2  Decision notices from West Berkshire Council (WBC), for information only 

• 24/01627/HOUSE Hallbarn House Pigeons Farm Burys Bank Road Greenham Thatcham RG19 
8SP. Installation of an in-set Solar PV Array. To be placed on the roof of an out-building within 
the grounds of a listed building. Granted  

• 24/02154/HOUSE Lincoln House Newtown Road Newbury RG14 7HA. Replacement front 
boundary fence & entrance gates. Granted 

• 24/02498/LDO Zone 3 New Greenham Park Basingstoke Road Greenham Thatcham. 
Application under Local Development Order for Development of three industrial buildings 
comprising 3 single storey 272 sq. mts units, 2 single storey 183 sq. mts units and 1 double 
height 1914 sq. mts warehouse space [B8] and office core with a service yard. 76 car parking 
spaces including 8 accessible. Approved 

• 24/00452/COND  Sandleford Park East Newtown Road Newtown Newbury. Application for 
Approval of Details comprising a Drainage Strategy for the whole site pursuant to Condition 17 
on Outline planning permission (20/01238/OUTMAJ), which was allowed on appeal on 
06.05.2022 "with all matters of detail reserved except for access for up to 1,000 new homes; 
80 extra care housing units (Use Class C3) as part of the affordable housing provision; a new 
2 form entry primary school (D1); expansion land for Park House Academy School; a local 
centre to comprise flexible commercial floorspace (A1-A5 up to 2,150 sq m, B1a up to 200 sq 
m) and D1 use (up to 500sq m); the formation of new means of access onto Monks Lane; new 
open space including the laying out of a new country park; drainage infrastructure; walking 
and cycling infrastructure and other associated infrastructure works." 
Approved 

• 23/01585/OUTMAJ Sandleford Park West New Warren Farm Warren Road Newbury RG14 
6NH. Outline application for the phased delivery of up to 360 dwellings; demolition of Warren 
House and other buildings; widening of Warren Road to provide access through to Andover 
Road to the west; emergency access via Kendrick Road; provision of open space; drainage, 
walking, cycling, green and other associated infrastructure, including 40% affordable housing 
provision. All matters to be reserved, except for access into the site for vehicles, pedestrians 
and cycles along the Warren Road corridor. Approved 

• 24/02209/COND. History 2, Newbury Racecourse, Racecourse Road, Newbury. Application 
for approval of details reserved by conditions 11 (Enclosures), 16 (Tree Protection), 19 
(Landscaping), 20 (Landscape Maintenance) and 21 (Ecological Mitigation) of approved 
14/03109/OUTMAJ -Section 73: To vary condition 32: No more than 250 dwellings shall be 
completed prior to the completion and opening to traffic of a new bridge, to 421 dwellings. Of 
approved reference 09/00971/OUTMAJ for redevelopment of Newbury Racecourse to provide 
new and enhanced leisure, racing, administrative and visitors facilities; new hotel and hostel; 
replacement children's nursery; permanent retention of the Mill Reef Stand; replacement 
maintenance buildings, yard and workshops; replacement golf club house and apartment, 

https://publicaccess.westberks.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=SOL8UNRD0MN00
https://publicaccess.westberks.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=SOL8UNRD0MN00&prevPage=inTray
https://www.basingstoke.gov.uk/cfs-2025
https://publicaccess.westberks.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=SHJ52LRD0S100
https://publicaccess.westberks.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=SL6S4JRD0S100
https://publicaccess.westberks.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=SNI51SRD09N00
https://publicaccess.westberks.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=S9X75WRD04Z00
https://publicaccess.westberks.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=RX9MQ5RD09N00
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floodlit driving range and remodelling of golf course; up to 1,500 dwellings. Approved in part 
and refused in part. 

• 24/02146/FUL Electricity Sub Station, Monks Lane, Newbury. Relocation of an electricity 
substation. Granted 

• 24/02316/PDNOT History 2, Newbury Racecourse, Racecourse Road, Newbury. Section 8 of 
the Water Industry Act 1991 (the Act): Notice pursuant to Section 8(2) of the Water Industry 
Act 1991 , that it has applied to the Water Services Regulation Authority to be appointed as 
Water and Sewerage Undertaker in place of Thames Water Utilities Limited for an area at 
Newbury Racecourse, Newbury, RG14 7PN. No Objections. 

 
7 MINUTES  

The Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 11 December 2024 were approved. Cllr. 
Jones proposed and Cllr. Blackborow seconded, all in favour.  
Cllr. Abbs thanked Parish Council on behalf of the Racecourse Residents Association for the 
approved funds towards a leaflet print, which is currently being circulated.  

 
8 FINANCE  

i January Payments 
ii the bank reconciliation to 1st December 2024 

Cllr. Jones proposed to approve both, Cllr. Blackborow seconded, with all in favour.  
 

9 COMMUNTIY ENGAGEMENT GROUP 
Minutes from 9th January online meeting were circulated to Council. 
• Local Nature Recovery Plan – A walkabout meeting has been arranged with Sovereign, 

BBOWT and project members on Tuesday 28th January at 3.00pm to review areas for planting 
etc then continuing meeting inside to progress discussion and assign actions. 

• 25th Anniversary Greenham Common Tower Event of the opening of the commons. Cllr. 
Blackborow asked Councillors to give thoughts to what they would like the CEG to 
investigate to display at this event to engage more with the public. The plan is to hopefully 
have a Parish Council Gazebo before this date with a stand displaying Parish Council 
literature.  

• It was reported that no responses from trying to engage with Thornford Park Hospital was 
received, this engagement will not be pursued.  

• Beating of the Bounds will be on Sunday 12th October 2025. 
 

10 RACECOURSE WARD: DOG/WASTE BINS COLLECTION 
Cllr. Abbs reported that waste/dog bins are overflowing at the Racecourse. The Clerk was 
asked to enquire who owns these bins and what the current collection schedule is, then Parish 
Council will understand more if they can support.  
 

11 RACECOURSE WARD: NEW BUS SHELTER AND ADOPTION OF EXITSING SHELTERS  
Cllr. Abbs reported that opposite the marketing suite for David Wilson Homes (DWH)  
represents a location that would service the 7 blocks that DWH is yet to build but they are 
beginning work now and a concrete pad seems to be in place.  The clerk was asked to contact 
DWH and see if they intend to build a shelter. Then if not the Parish Council should consider 

https://publicaccess.westberks.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=SL6M6IRD0S100
https://publicaccess.westberks.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=SM9TPXRD04Z00
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funding one. It was agreed that the Racecourse Residents Association will also talk DWH to 
confirm that they have Parish Councils support. Cllr. Drummond said that the unadopted roads 
still need clarification.  
 
The second is near the larger of 2 play area at the eastern end off of home straight where the build 
is complete, it serves a lot of the social/ affordable housing that is rail line side of Home Straight. 
Cllr. Abbs proposed that the clerk works with DWH and the Racecourse Residents Association 
to see if they have any plans to provide a shelter. And work with West Berkshire Council in 
advance of the road being adopted to ensure the layout is altered to allow for a shelter.  
 
To note, the general consensus is that if a bus shelter is on a unadopted road, Parish council 
should not take ownership of it. 
 

12 WEST BERKSHIRE COUNCIL SERVICE DELIVERY CUTS CONSULTATION 
The Clerk updated Councillors on the budget cuts that affect Greenham Parish. The Clerk 
confirmed it is mainly the dog /litter waste that affects the parish. They are proposing to remove 
17 bins being a mixture of dog and litter bins. The Clerk said this would be an extra budget 
burden to Greenham parishioners from Parish Council part of the precept of just under £7k 
annually. The Clerk had added this to the budget if Council were to take on the maintenance at 
a later stage in the year.  
Parish Council agreed they were against the removal of the proposed bins and the Clerk was 
asked to draft a response to WBC.  
It was also asked if Councillors could review the report again the Clerk had prepared to identify 
if some proposed bins for removal could actually be removed or even relocated. Action: All 
See Appendix 2 for Clerks report. 
 

13 BUDGET 2025/26 
Council had received Version 2 of Draft Budget for 2025-26 and notes to consider the Precept 
Cllr. Jones proposed that the precept is reduced marginally as felt the end of year balance was 
too high and that the Reserves were still not spent.   
Cllr. Abbs proposed that GPC request no precept for 2025-2026 and reinstate a precept in 
2026-2027 to reduce the balance.  
The main consensus was to hold onto the reserves because if the Diamond Build project is to  
pursue, they would be spent.  Also, in mind of the WBC Delivery Cut-Backs taken place 
parishes may need to spend more funds on maintenance of the parish. 
After a full debate, Cllr. Jones proposed to decrease the precept by 25%. Cllr. Abbs seconded. 
All other Councillors were against.  
Cllr. Austin proposed to keep the Precept as previous years £103,774. Cllr. Jay seconded. All in 
favour,  apart from 1 being Cllrs. Jones.  
A copy of the full budget 2025/26 is shown in Appendix 3.  
The Precept of £103,774 equates to a Council Tax Band D Household paying £34.77 per year 
towards the Parish Council Budget being £1.07 less than the previous year. 
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14 COUNCIL TAX 2025/26 GREENHAM INSERT 
It was agreed to re-circulate the leaflet for comments and defer to the February meeting. 
Deadline for completion is 28th February. 
 

15 CLERK CORRESPONDENCE 
Report on any other matters not on the agenda (for information only) 

• Installation of Noticeboards are WIP.  Thoughts to their locations are being 
considered: 

• GCT – the Clerk is working with Tom Hayward BBOWT 
• adjacent to Montague Play area – the Clerk is working with 

Countryside Team in WBC. 
• Newbury Racecourse – the Clerk needs to speak to Cllr. 

Sanderson and Cllr. Abbs.  
• The Salt bin at the bottom of Ascot Close was reported as damaged and full of 

water. A new salt bin was needed. Clerk asked Wilis and Ainsworth to replace and  
replenish. An invoice will be raised for payment.  

• Royal Berkshire Fire Authority Council Tax Consultation 2025-26, Email 07/01 if you 
would like to have your say. 

• All Councillors confirmed they are available for the Parish Assembly on Thursday 
24th April 2025 at 7pm at the Control Tower  

 
16 CHAIRMAN REPORT  

Cllr. Jones reported that BBOWT are investigating on dealing with the pot holes on the 
Greenham Control Tower access road to and from the car park. 
 

17 DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT 
Receive: Report from District Councillors (for information only) 
Cllr. Barnett and Drummond said they have been busy dealing with Individual parishioner 
issues.  
 

18 PARISH COUNCILLORS’ REPORTS (for information only) 
• Cllr. Abbs reported that two areas on the Racecourse had been identified of drug use 

and break-ins. It was advised to inform everyone to report the crimes, no matter how 
small. Recording crime means the police can work out where, when and how often crime is 

happening as well as how to respond, what resources to put in and how to support victims. 
• Cllr. Neal received Thanks to be passed on to Parish Council from the CYP for the 

financial aid over the years.  
• Cllr. Austin reported on the removal of cattle from the common for part of the year under 

the new regulations. 
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• Cllr. Blackborow reported that 17 trees had been planted on Stroud Green along the 
footpath beside Pyle Hill/Greenham Road and also 17 London Plane trees to complete the 
row of Plane trees.   

• Cllr. Blackborow reported an overflowing dog bin in Capability Way near the entrance to 
Greenham Common which was emptied promptly; a broken/missing pane of glass in the 
bus shelter near to the ticket entrance into the racecourse and broken timetable notices.   

19 FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 
• Parish Newsletter (begin when new Parish website live)  
• Gazebo purchase, specification to be considered, Feb meeting 
• Diamond Build architect quotes, Feb meeting 
• Grant Given Procedure, Feb meeting 
• Parish Assembly format, Feb meeting 
• Honorary Freeperson policy, Feb meeting 
• Nomination of any Honorary Freepersons for 2025 Assembly, March meeting 
• Co-option of new Member, Feb meeting 
• Council Tax, Greenham Insert agreed text, Feb meeting 

 
20 DATE OF THE NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

12th February 2025 @ 7.30pm, St Marys Church Hall  
 
 

APPENDIX 1 

 
 

Payments to approve Jan-25

22.12.2024 18566/From From 29/12/2024 to 28/01/2025 Newbury Storage 95.00
31.12.2024 Bus Shelter Electriciy, IV01972624 SSE 151.51
17.12.2024 2754/Tactical Facilities Management Ltd Dog Waste Collection 224.40
31.12.2024 Clerk Salary December Kim Lloyd 1,706.04
18.12.2024 Payroll, 2300 SME Accounting Services 12.00
31.12.2024 Clerk Pension December Berkshire Pension 804.87
31.12.2024 Employee/er Tax /Ni Contributions HMRC 846.63
18.12.2024 Sympathy Flowers for past Cllr wife Kim Lloyd 60.00
12.01.2025 New Laptop Charger for HP Pavilion Kim Lloyd 12.98
11.01.2025 Printer Ink (Amazon) Kim Lloyd 25.49
31.12.2024 Employee/er Tax /Ni Contributions Unity Trust Bank 6.00

15.01.2024
New Website Hosting payment 15.01.2024-
15.01.2025

Martin Sanderson 204.00

Receipts 
09.12.2024 Interest from LloydsAccount 63.32

Total Income 63.32
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APPENDIX 2 
 

 
 

 
  

Prepared for Januarys GPC meeting 2025 following WBC Delivery Service Cut Back Consultation in November 2024

Bin address In situ

propose

d to 

remove

GPC Number of bins if 

taken on Collections
Litter Dog Dual Area

Mandarin Drive Play Area 1 0 1 x on Road

Pigeons Farm Diamond 3 2 1 x on Pitch

Pigeons Farm Diamond 3 1 2 x on Road

Pigeons Farm Road 1 0 1 x Playarea

Stroud Green 8 4 4 x open space Stroud Green collection x 3 pw

Stroud Green 2 1 1 x Play Area

Stroud Green 4 0 4 x open space

Stroud Green 8 6 2 x open space

Montague Drive 1 0 1 x open space

Totals 31 14 17

Greenham Common 11 7 4 x BBOWT/GCCC Ownership

Total, including Common 21 Common collection x 3 pw

Cost of maintaining all bins above, inc. Common 6,894.60£ 
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APPENDIX 3 
Budget 2025-2026  

including previous three years for information 
 

 

GPC BUDGET

EXPENDITURE:
Budget 

2022/2023
Actual  Spend

Budget 

2023/2024
Actual Spend

Budget 2024-

2025
Forcasted Spend 

to 31.03.2025

2025-2026 

Budget

Salaries Incl Tax, Ni, Pension & Payroll 37,000 36,278 38,000 40,217 42,000 39,528 42,000

Audit Fees 1,600 1,340 1,600 1,400 1,600 1,420 1,600

Hall Hire for Meetings 300 330 300 176 300 288 288

Insurance 1,800 1,894 1,900 2,350 2,500 2,463 2,800

Bank Charges 500 332 500 300 107 109 120

Office IT Support/Website Maintenance 600 343 500 130 250 156 350

Office rent, now Newbury Storage 3,000 3,300 3,000 3,900 3,600 1,674 1,044

Stationey, includes Mobile 1,500 1,030 1,000 879 700 48 300

Subscriptions, incl GDPR Reg 1,700 1,516 1,750 1,830 1,900 1,886 2,000

Election Costs 320 Moved to Reserve

Training 500 0 250 0 500 0 500

Travel (New) 50 70 50 0 50 112 200

Bus shelter & VAS electric 250 203 350 275 350 1,078 500

Salt bins 1,750 529 1,500 234 1,350 0 500

Dog bins 4,150 3,452 5,000 3,420 5,000 2,274 5,000 Increased due to WBC delivery budget cuts

Street Furniture Maintenance 2,000 3,285 2,300 2,257 3,000 3,050 3,000

CAB 7,500 7,500 7,500 7,500 7,500 7,500 7,500

Greenham Trust Grants 8,000 14,413 8,000 5,770 8,000 3,725 8,000

Other, Grants 16,000 2,422 16,000 570 17,000 2900 17,000

Community presence 7,000 0 5,000 4,534 5,000 677 5,000

Assembly 414 1,000

Diamond Communtiy Hall (new build) 145 Moved to Reserve

PWLB GCT Loan Repayment 6,774 6,774 6,774 6,774 6,774 6,774 6,774

Total Expenditure 101,974.00£         85,010.92£       101,274.00£ 82,515.24£     107,481.00£   76,541.00£             105,476.00£           

INCOME

Precept 106,474.00£         103,774.00£ 103,774.00£   103,774.00£           103,774.00£           

Other known projected income 3,643.68£               852.44£                   

Total Income 106,474.00£         103,774.00£ 103,774.00£   107,417.68£           104,626.44£           

Precept increase / (decrease) on previous 

year 
2,700 -£                -£                         

Budget not yet spent from previous year 

(projected)
16,963 18,758.76£     30,940.00£         

PROJECTED OUTLOOK

Projected 31st March Balance 327,140 358,145.94£   383,333.70£           

Allocated Reserves (below) 208,541 307,955.47£   312,955.47£           

Projected free reserve held at 1st April 118,599 50,190.47£     70,378.23£             

ALLOCATED RESERVES

Greenham Control Tower Contigency Fund 85,438.42£     85,438.42£             

By-Election Fund 13,000.00£     13,000.00£             

Neighbourhood Development Plan 30,000.00£     30,000.00£             

CIL Fund (allocated to Diamond Build) 121,754.05£   121,754.05£           

Memorial at Greenham Control Tower  £      2,763.00  £               2,763.00 

Allotment Fund (If land is found) 5,000.00£       5,000.00£               

Diamond Communtiy Hall (new build) 50,000.00£     50,000.00£             

Greenham Residents Association 5,000.00£               

Total Allocated Reserves 307,955.47£   312,955.47£           

PARISH COUNCIL BUDGET PRECEPT

TAX YEAR 2022/2023 2023/2024 2024/2025 2025/2026

TAX BASE FIGURE PROVIDED BY WBC 

(DIVIDE BY PRECEPT)

2749.00 2659.00 2742.59 2983.96

AMOUNT THAT A 'BAND D' HOUSEHOLD 

PAYS TOWARDS THE PARISH COUNCIL 

EXPENSES

37.75£                  38.84£          37.84 34.77

Inc / (decr)  on previous year
2.47£                    1.09£            -£1.00 -3.07

 


